
 It has been a year and a half since our 

last newsletter; my apologies.  The reason 

for the delay can be summarized as Joshua 

Charles Randolph. 

 In case you are not aware, on March 11, 

2015 Liz gave birth to our second son 

(first biological) who has been all consum-

ing.  He is beautiful, hefty, happy, and 

very DEMANDING!!!!  But we still de-

cided to keep him ;-) 

 I am writing this newsletter while in 

Haiti as sweat pours off my wrists and 

elbows.  It is hot here.  Nonetheless, we 

have big plans and much left to do.  Dur-

ing week one we serviced 7 clinics; con-

ducted the free mass screening program 

for 5 different lab tests on 148 patients; 

collected data on our patented sickle cell 

test; and evaluated two new tests for tu-

berculosis well suited for Haiti.  During 

week two we evaluated a new hospital in 

Pierre Payan; partnered with Project Help 

Haiti on a mobile clinic in the mountain 

village of Jesse where we saw about 220 

patients; conducted training on the manu-

al manufacturing of our sickle cell test; 

and discussed the possibility of accepting 

a land donation in Haiti to establish a sick-

le cell treatment center.  The final week 

we conducted a mobile clinic in the village 

of Grand Vide on the island of LaGonave, 

Haiti with our good friends Brian and 

Heather Tucker, where we treated nearly 

500 patients. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 We can’t thank you enough for choos-

ing to partner with us.  Without you, we 

could do very little for the beautiful peo-

ple of Haiti.  Praise be to God!!! 

Note from Tim and Liz 

 A special thank you goes out to Des-

tiny Church and Pastor Dan Goodson for 

allowing us to use their facilities to host 

our annual fundraising event.  An equally 

big thanks to Donna Swank-Rudiger for 

supplying the stamps and envelops for the 

mailing to promote the event; to Ron 

McGee of Café Agape in Collinsville, IL 

for providing the delicious food; to Mark 

Davis who did the heavy lifting helping 

me set up and tear down; and to ALL OF 

YOU who participated in the fundraiser 

either by attending the event or by partici-

pating in absentia.   

 The event was better supported than 

last year both in event attendees and out-

side supporters.  I am happy to report that 

after paying our expenses we cleared 

$6,345.   

 If you were planning to par-

ticipate but time slipped away, 

what better time than now to 

make a donation.   

  

 If you write 2016 fundraiser on the 

memo line I will count it towards the 

fundraiser event.  

Family FUNdraiser 



 The 2016 winter team 

worked hard for 2 weeks just 

after Christmas as we serviced 

7 clinics; conducted the mass 

screening program; conducted 

the initial training for the man-

ual manufacturing center for 

our sickle cell test (Sickle Con-

firm); and collected data to 

improve Sickle Confirm. 

 The work of the summer 

team was described in the 

“Note from Tim & Liz” and the 

team members changed as the 

trip progressed.  The first week 

comprised of a team of three: 

Tim, Jessica Lee and Zen Cata-

lan (See picture below) 

 At the end of week one we 

lost Jessica and Zen but gained 

Liz, returning team member 

Carolyn McCaffery (a medical 

laboratory scientist), and Emily 

Waller (a medical assistant).  

Prior to traveling to the island 

of LaGonave for week three, 

we were joined by Dr. Michel-

Ange Ferdinand who is a Hai-

tian/American physician with 

much experience serving the 

medical needs of the Haitian 

people.  Of course Abraham, 

(Jean Claude Louikes Abra-

ham) our Haitian Field Direc-

tor, served with us the entire 

trip and continues to pour 

himself in to all our activities.  

 The next picture includes the 

week 2 Randolph World Minis-

tries, Inc. team, the Tuckers 

(Brian and Heather), and sever-

al residents of the village of 

Grand Vide who served an 

invaluable role in registering 

and triaging the patients, man-

aging the waiting room, serving 

as translators, and contributing 

in a variety of ways.  

 Together this team accom-

plished much to improve the 

operations of seven clinic part-

ners, collect valuable medical 

data, and service the people of 

Haiti directly through our mo-

bile clinics. 

 Once again we met all our 

goals on the summer trip.  We 

were able to deliver training to 

the medical staff, further devel-

op the sickle cell manufactur-

ing center, and deliver 

healthcare to over 700 patients 

in areas of Haiti in which 

healthcare does not exist.  The 

team was amazing and the 

Lord blessed us in innumerable 

ways.  

2016 Winter and Summer Teams 

List, Mercia Locke, and Ben 

Murray who work to screen the 

samples Liz collects.   

 Most patients we have 

screened have been normal but 

several have been identified 

with lesions that are treatable 

using the CryoPen that will 

potentially cure the lesions 

BEFORE they turn to cancer.  

 Thus far we have found only 

one patient with a cancerous 

lesion who was referred for 

surgery.  Recently we have 

identified two Haitian surgeons 

who have volunteered to re-

ceive our surgical referrals. 

This is a major answer to 

prayer! 

Women’s Health Program 

 We have been fundraising 

for a CryoPen with a GYN 

probe to allow Liz to treat 

women with abnormal but non

-cancerous cervical lesions 

detected on PAP analysis.  I 

am proud to report that we 

have raised enough to purchase 

the instrument.  We plan to 

acquire the instrument in the 

next few months and receive 

the necessary training so Liz 

can begin to use it the next 

time we visit Haiti. 

 A special thank you to our 

Cytology team led by Larry 

 

“….several [patients] 

have been identified 

with lesions that are 

treatable using the 

CryoPen that will 

potentially cure the 

lesions BEFORE they 

turn to cancer.” 
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Liz examining a baby boy 

Summer 2016 



Hurricane Matthew Devastation Update 

RWM Board of  Directors 

 Hurricane Matthew, which 

made landfall on Haiti on Tuesday, 

October 4th, hit with fervor, but 

only 5% of the country, concen-

trated in the Southwest peninsula, 

was totally devastated.  Most of 

the country weathered the storm 

with its resources intact, which will 

help the country aid in its own 

recovery.  RWM is focusing its 

efforts in two areas:  the village of 

Croix Hilare in the SW peninsula, 

and an area on the island of La 

Gonave.    

 We are sending a team of Hai-

tians led by Jean Claude Abraham 

to the village of Croix Hilare in 

this hard hit area of the Southwest 

peninsula to feed the victims and 

help them clean up after the 

storm.   

 We are also investing our re-

sources in the Haitian island of La 

Gonave.  We have a direct con-

nection to the village of Grand 

Vide where we have delivered 

mobile clinics on two separate 

occasions this past year.  We are 

currently helping to provide food 

and water and in the long term our 

efforts will subsequently convert 

to helping them rebuild their 

homes, their gardens (which is 

their primary source of food), their 

fishing enterprises, and their live-

stock. 

 As per our ministry model, we 

are purchasing as many resources 

to aid in the recovery as we can 

from local businesses to stimulate 

the economy.  As far as we know, 

the water purification centers can 

keep up with demand as long as 

there are adequate funds to pur-

chase the water.   

 We are encouraging Americans 

to send money instead of going 

down and trying to help.  If you 

would like to send money for the 

recovery efforts, please mail 

checks to: 

Randolph World Ministries 

5025 Romaine Springs Dr. 

Fenton, MO  63026-5874 

 

They have both been formally 
trained with me on the optom-
etry equipment in Louisville 
Kentucky by Holland Kendall 
of Kendall Optometry Minis-
tries, Inc.   
 Ron McGee has been the 
caterer for all four spring Fam-
ily FUNdraisers and has agreed 
to also serve on our BOD.  Liz 
and I, along with our current 
Board of Director’s members; 
Josh (Secretary) and Colleen 
Taylor (Director of Shipping) 

of Cincinnati Ohio and Kim 
Tottleben (Treasurer), wel-
come Christina, Andy and Ron 
to our Board.  

 We are always seeking peo-
ple to join our volunteer staff.  
There are several open posi-
tions that require only a few 
hours each month to fulfill the 
duties.  If you are interested in 
joining our volunteer team, 
please contact Tim to inquire 
about positions and duties. 

 Liz and I are thrilled to wel-
come three new members to 
our BOD: Christina Frerichs; 
Andy Frerichs; and Ron 
McGee.   
  

 Christina is my daughter and 
has served on 9 RWM summer 
teams.  She is well versed in all 
our programs and operations 
and is an essential part of our 
teams.  Andy is planning to 
join a future team with Christi-
na to direct the eye clinic.  

If you are 

interested in 

joining our 

volunteer team, 

please contact Tim 

to inquire about 

positions and 

duties. 
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   Christina & Andy Frerichs 

Ron McGee 

Josh & Colleen Taylor 



Our Address Has Changed! 
 

Please send donations to: 

Randolph World Ministries 

5025 Romaine Springs Dr. 

Fenton, MO  63026-5874 
 

For general RWM and donation inquires: 
Tim R. Randolph, PhD, MT, (ASCP) 

 Chair and Associate Professor, Dept. of Biomedical Laboratory 

 Science, St Louis University 

 Founder and Co-President Randolph World Ministries 

 info@randolphworldministries.org 

 (314) 920-0354 

  

Liz Randolph, MMS, PA-C 

 Accu Health Urgent Care 

 Co-President, Randolph World Ministries 

 Liz.randolph06@gmail.com 

 

For newsletter comments or inquires: 
Kerri Thompson, Newsletter Editor 

khthom@yahoo.com 

es our travel, health, and emer-

gency evacuation insurance.  

He then creates an itinerary for 

each team member that is 

emailed and mailed by hard 

copy to each team member.  

He also works with me to cre-

ate the spreadsheet that sum-

marizes and tallies the costs for 

each team member.  Most im-

portantly, Bob serves as our 

US problem solver should we 

encounter travel problems.  I 

recall one particular trip where 

the airline we booked round 

trip decided to discontinue 

flights to Haiti while we were 

 In this issue we would like to 

spotlight Bob Croker, Director 

of Travel for the past five 

years.  Behind the scenes Bob 

works diligently, accurately, 

and quickly to plan our trips to 

Haiti.  Bob coordinates with 

me to set the trip dates, after 

which he surveys several air-

lines with the dates to select 

the best airline, fares, and Flor-

ida city from which to travel. 

He then books our flights to 

and from Haiti along with ho-

tels in both directions.  He 

registers our trips with the US 

Embassy in Haiti and purchas-

still in Haiti, thus cancelling 

our return flight.  With just a 

few days left in our trip and no 

flight home, Bob worked fe-

verishly to rebook us, to com-

municate with the airline to 

verify the situation, survey 

other flights to get us home on 

time without breaking the 

bank, and he negotiated with 

the original airline about re-

funding our fares.  He truly 

deserved a red cape and tights 

that year because he was our 

superhero.  Thank you Bob for 

your years of dedication and EX-

CELLENT service. 

Spotlight:  Bob Croker, Director of  Travel 

Randolph World Ministries 


